
MEMORANDUM 

Date:  May 27, 2021 

To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 

From:  Paul Davis, Parks and Recreation Director 

Through: George Garrett, City Manager 

Subject:  Parks and Recreation Monthly Report 

PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT 

BEACHES 

Sombrero Beach 

• The beach is not as occupied throughout the week as it was the last few months. The weekends are 
somewhat busy, but not as busy as it was a few weeks ago. 

• We continue to clean, sanitize and re-stock toilet paper during the day 

Coco Plum 

• Everything is good at Coco Plum Beach 

PARKS 

Jesse Hobbs 

• No issues at Jesse Hobbs park 

Community Park 

• Yoga classes continue to happen at the amphitheater Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday.  
• The pickle ball group from the marina are done for the season. Most of the visitors have gone back 

up north or sailing to the Bahamas.  
• Baseball and softball season ended May 20th. We had over 100+ kids participate in the T-ball, 

softball, and baseball season.  
• Summer camp starts Monday, June 7th and end on Friday, August 6th. Camp will be Monday – Friday 

from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. The maximum number of participants is 30. 
o We have a have scheduled field trips within the county in the lower and upper keys. The 

goal is to make this camp one of the most memorable experiences they will have in their 
lives.  

o We have arts and crafts, field trips, sports activities, and fun and games scheduled 
throughout the summer.  

• working with Carlos to put out to bid for a new playground structure for Community Park that was 
budgeted for this year. The goal is to have a playground system that will last for a long period of 



time in this climate and uses recyclable materials for the playground structure. There will be a shade 
structure for the entire playground area. 

o The bridge on the current playground equipment collapsed when a group of kids were 
playing on it. No injuries were reported. The proper repairs were made and parts of the 
playground apparatus is closed off to the public. 

• This past month Stanley Switlik used the Community Park areas to hold their step-up ceremony and 
a couple field trips for other classes. It was a great time for the students to be able to use the 
facilities.  

• Adult softball will be starting the first week in June with games every Tuesday and Thursday’s 
• Registration will begin for our NFL Flag Football League. The league is schedule to start July 19th for 

ages 5-14. This is our first year with NFL Flag and we will have coed 6U teams, and girls and boys 
teams for ages 8U, 10U, 12U, and 14U 

Rotary Park  

• We are still working on the materials list for the playground structure along with filling the 
committee vacancies for the volunteer board for the playground build. 

Ocean front / Events Field 

• The fishing pier and tiki-huts should be completed by July. We are planning a fishing event at the 
park on July 10th 

 


